
Friday 3rd October 2025 

Year 2 Educational Visit 
to the Horniman Museum 

 

This week, Year 2 had a wonderful time at the 
Horniman Museum. Their day was filled with 
learning and fun! They loved exploring the 

fa s c i na t i ng 
exhibits and 
gardens, as 
well as taking part in an engaging workshop 
all about toys from around the world.  
They played, enjoyed lunch together, and 
experienced the museum in a hands-on way, 
making it a truly exciting and memorable trip! 

Message from the 
Friends of Holbeach 

The Friends of Holbeach held its AGM last 
night with a record turnout- there were not 
even enough seats to go round! 
It was fantastic to see so many new Holbeach 
parents coming out to support the school and 
to have a good balance of both mums and 
dads in attendance.  
The fundraising work of the FOH over the past 
year has enabled a pledge of £10k to the 
school for this upcoming year, to be used to 
subsidise trips, fund extra-curricular and 
cultural events as well as buy new phonics 
books for pupils, improve the playground, fund 
leavers and new starter gifts and provide 
money for the school to support families in 
need. 
The friends of Holbeach would like to thank 
the following out-going committee members 
for their dedication and hard work; Lara Moss, 
Hannah Williams, Natalie Simpson-Smith, 
Sarah Barnsbury and Emma Jourzac. And a 
special thank you to the wonderful parent 
volunteers and the staff at Holbeach school 
who support us in the events we hold.  
Samantha Gardiner has stepped down from 
her position as chair, and alongside Rosalind 
McIntosh (secretary), Julie Commons and 
Agata Patyna (Treasurer) make up the new 
committee going forward from October 20th 
alongside the following new members whom 
we warmly welcome;  
Bill Pellett & Dan Dream (Co-Chairs), 
Ben Lewis, Anoushka Periyan, Adam Lucas, 
Ronan Leyden, Valerie Oxman, Lizzie Pellett 
and Marianne Moulder-McPhee. 
Our next event is our tea and coffee drop-in 
session next Friday 10th 2:30-3:15 in the 
schoolhouse, followed by the autumn term 
discos on Friday 17th October. 
There are two autumn term discos:  
• Disco One for Nursery, Reception, Years 

1, 2 & 3: 4-5.15pm 
• Disco Two for Years 4, 5 & 6: 5.30-

6.45pm  
Children attending Disco 1 will require an 
adult to accompany them (please ensure that 
there are no more than one adult per child 
attending as we have limited space).  
Hot dogs, drinks and sweets will be available 
to purchase as well as glitter tattoos. Tickets 
are £2.50 per child and £1 per 
accompanying adult and need to be 
purchased in advance.  
Tickets will be available through ParentPay 
or in person at the Holbeach Hub between 
2.30-4pm on Friday 10th October.  
We will also give Y5 and Y6 an opportunity 
to purchase tickets themselves, following one 
of the Key Stage Two assemblies. 

St Laurence Church Choir 
Last Friday, the children at Holbeach 
were treated to a performance from a 
Choir Quartet from St Laurence Church. 
It was really great for the children to 
see a soprano, an alto, a tenor and a 
bass harmonise and sing together in 4 
parts. They sang a range of different 
songs, including one with some ska 
singing. 
St Laurence Church run an after school 
singing club 
for children 
called “Tunes 
a n d 
Chips” (see 
page 4 for 
details of how 
to sign up). 

Tuesday 7th October 
• 4A Educational Visit to 

Fulham Palace 
 
Wednesday 8th October 
• Prospective Parents Open 

Morning (9:30am) 
• Year 1 Educational Visit to 

London Zoo 
• 5G, 4F, 6L are visiting the 

Caribbean living room at 
Catford Broadway 

 
Thursday 9th October 
• Full Governing Board 

Meeting (6:30pm) 
 
Friday 10th October 
• 5F, 4A, 6W are visiting the 

Caribbean living room at 
Catford Broadway 

 
Thursday 16th October 
• E Y F S  P a r e n t / C a r e r 

Workshop and stay and 
play (see page 4) 9am - 
10am  

 
Friday 17th October 
• School Discos (see page 4 

for full details) 
 
Tuesday 21st October 
• Year 4 and Year 5 

Educational Visit to a Battle 
o f  B r i t a i n  M u s i c a l 
Experience 

 
Thursday 23rd October 
• NHS Height / Weight 

Measurement for Reception 
& Year 6. 

IMPORTANT DATES Black History Month 
This year’s 
Black History 
Month theme is  
Standing Firm 
in Power and 
Pride. Each 
year group 
has been given two key figures to learn 
about. In addition to the year group 
allocations, we have chosen two whole-
school figures for everyone to learn 
about: Wilston Samuel Jackson  and 
Rosamund Kissi-Debrah and her 
daughter Ella. 
We are also introducing a song per day, 
following the history of Black British 
music, based on Jeffrey Boakye’s 
brilliant book Musical Truth.  



‘Phonological Awareness’ Update 
 

For the past few weeks, all of the children in the school have 
been learning the earliest Phonological Awareness Skills 
(Awareness of words in sentences and understanding the 
concepts of sentence, first, next, last). 
 
‘Phonological awareness’ and how it helps us read and spell 
Phonological awareness is the ability to hear and work with the sounds in spoken 
language, like recognising rhymes or breaking words into syllables/sounds. It helps with 
literacy development by building the foundation for children to understand how sounds 
connect to letters when learning to read and write. 
 
How parents and careers can help at home 
• Play simple listening activities – Play listening games, like clapping out syllables or 

identifying rhyming words, which help children become aware of how words are made 
up of sounds. 

• Rhyme recognition and production – Encourage children to listen for words that rhyme 
and to think of words that rhyme themselves, which builds their awareness of sound 
patterns. 

• Read! Reading books with your child helps develop phonological awareness by 
exposing them to rhymes, rhythms, and new words. As you read, you can point out 
sounds, clap syllables, or play with words, making it easier for them to notice how 
words are made up of smaller sounds. 

• Make it part of daily routines – Practice these skills during everyday activities like 
reading books, singing songs, or playing word games, making learning fun and 
natural. 

• Read the school’s weekly newsletter together and check for any video clips or advice 
that is provided about Phonological Awareness. 



Family Hub Information  



Signposting to Events 


